
 
District 21 

Minutes of the Meeting February 7, 2019 
 

Present: Wigs (DCM), Terri, Duncan, Chuck, Justin, Sahara, Valery, Dave, Mike D., Elizabeth R., Tom Q., 
Lou, Vlad, Matt 

Guests: Dave, Diana, Nushiko 
Guest Speaker: Jerry, Alt Delegate for Area 8 

 
Our next meeting will be on March 7, 2019, 6:30 p.m. 

 
Rick (Wigs), DCM, called the meeting to order and began with the Serenity Prayer. 
 
The GSR preamble was read. 
 
Welcome/Introductions/Birthdays 

Welcome new GSRs Chuck, Valery, Mike D. and Elizabeth R. 
Introduction: Jerry S, alternate Delegate for Area 8 
Happy Birthday to Terri (Alt DCM), 30 years! Awesome for sure! 
 

Secretary’s Report: January’s District meeting minutes were approved. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  

• Dave reported new balance of $4810.37. Discussed rationale for his treasury roster introduced last 
month. Jerry suggested also contact Julie our Area Registrar for assistance. 

 
Registrar’s Report: 

• Tom Q. and Vlad continued to register new meetings at Poway Alano Club. 
   
DCM Report 

• Very positive response to GSR school. If there are GSR manuals not being used, please return to District 
for use at GSR school. 

• District 21 will be well represented at PRAASA; Terri offering rides with her and Dave.  Wigs is 
offering rides as well.   

• Registration is a big push for District 21. 
• DCM training being planned at City of Hope. 

 
Old Business 

• Diana reported our co-sponsoring of January Assembly was successful. Wigs considered the work 
distribution (1 district does breakfast, 1 district does lunch, 1 district supplies soda, water, coffee for 
entire assembly period) worked well. 

 
New Business 

• Monty may need help moving equipment out of our small storage unit into a larger on in the same 
facility located at 8192 Miramar Rd.  The plan is to move this Saturday, the 16th at about 9:00AM.  
Finalized details to come out tomorrow.  Please help if you can. 

• Pre-conference workshops set for April 6, 7, 8. 
• Another D-21 picnic approved by GSRs with possible locations in Peñasquitos and Poway. 

  



 
 
 
Roundtable 

• Vlad reported his meeting removed from meeting place due to construction. A third meeting room has 
been established there. 

• Dave suggested discussion of Outreach efforts in place of having a speaker next month. All agreed. 
• Other groups report growing attendance, as is common for a new year. 

   
Speaker 
Jerry, alternate Delegate, discussed how service has enhanced his sobriety. He exhorted all GSRs to “come all 
the way in, sit all the way down” in service. He acknowledged that the area officers meet regularly to discuss 
progress and learn from any mistakes made. Jerry explained that the General Service Conference activity is 
worked all year long and described briefly how the conference is constructed. He also distributed agenda items 
and explained how the agenda process works (flow of information, workshops). Currently, workshops are 
planned for Carlsbad and Chula Vista; North County workshop location is not yet identified. 
 
Close  
Reading of Concept 2 and Tradition 2 


